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Testimony of


John M. Kirimitsu

Legal and Government Relations Consultant

Before:


Senate Committee on Health


The Honorable Josh Green, M.D., Chair


The Honorable Roselyn H. Baker, Vice Chair


February 1, 2013

1:15 pm

Conference Room 229

Re: SB 1348 Relating to Health 

Chair Green and committee members thank you for this opportunity to provide testimony on this bill regarding a classification and recognition of qualified hospitals and health care facilities that provide care to stroke patients.    

Kaiser Permanente supports this bill. 

According to the American Heart Association/American Stroke Association, stroke is one of the leading causes of death and serious, long-term disability in the United States. On average, someone suffers a stroke every 40 seconds; someone dies of a stroke every four minutes; and 795,000 people suffer a new or recurrent stroke each year.  

Kaiser Permanente supports an effective hospital and health care facility system to support the rapid assessment and triage of stroke patients, provide appropriate stroke treatment in a timely manner, and improve the overall care of stroke patients to increase their chances of survival.   The establishment of a stroke system of care for stroke patients may reduce long term disability and save lives.


Thank you for your consideration.
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Malia Espinda* The Queens Health
Systems Support Yes

Comments: *Testimony submitted on behalf of Dr. Matthew Koenig, Karen Seth, and
Dr. Cherylee Chang, all of The Queen's Medical Center. 
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February 1, 2013



		The Honorable Josh Green, M.D., Chair



		Senate Committee on Health

Hawaii State Capitol, Room 215

Honolulu, HI  96813







SB 1348, Relating to Health; February 1, 2013 – 1:15 p.m.



We are Matthew Koenig, M.D., stroke neurologist and Associate Medical Director of Neurocritical Care, Karen Seth, Director, Neuroscience Institute and Ancillary Services, and Cherylee Chang, M.D., Director of the Stroke Center and Medical Director of the Neuroscience Institute/Neurocritical Care, all of The Queen’s Medical Center.  We would like to provide testimony in support of SB 1348, Relating to Health.



The Stroke Center at The Queen’s Medical Center has been the only hospital certified by The Joint Commission (TJC) as a Primary Stroke Center in the State of Hawaii since 2004. Currently, TJC Primary Stroke Center certification is the most widely recognized process for medical centers seeking certification nationally.  “The Joint Commission's Certificate of Distinction for Primary Stroke Centers recognizes centers that make exceptional efforts to foster better outcomes for stroke care.”(1) 



Queen’s has also been instrumental in working with the American Stroke Association, the Hawaii State Department of Health (DOH), the Hawaii Neurological Society, and other hospitals and local organizations over the last sixteen years to strengthen the State’s stroke system of care, including actively participating in a stroke coordinator collaborative established by the American Stroke Association.  We have been heavily involved with professional and community stroke education and outreach efforts, such as sharing best practices at workshops about how other hospitals can become certified as a TJC Primary Stroke Center.   Queen’s is also the hub hospital for the The Hawaiian Islands Regional Stroke Network, which is funded by a grant from the DOH Neurotrauma Supports Fund. This network increases patient access to expert stroke consultation through the establishment of a telemedicine-based regional stroke network and increases public education about the recognition of stroke symptoms and the need to call 911.



As such, The Queen’s Stroke Center has been working to strengthen the system of stroke care throughout all areas of the state.  There is indeed a need to facilitate the development of stroke treatment capabilities and improve the access to emergency stroke care across the state.  As the leading cause of chronic adult disability and the third leading cause of death, stroke is a major public health problem in Hawaii.  Reliable data regarding the incidence of stroke, access to acute stroke expertise, and utilization of alteplase (tPA) – the only FDA-approved treatment for acute stroke – are currently lacking in the state.  Based on our best estimate, however, alteplase (tPA) utilization rates are currently around one-third of the national average.  The major barrier to acute stroke treatment in Hawaii is the lack of a coordinated system of stroke care whereby patients with acute stroke symptoms are rapidly triaged to centers with rapid, on-site stroke expertise.  Without such a system, emergency physicians in the state are often hesitant to treat patients with acute stroke at smaller hospitals where coordinated post-treatment care pathways and other safety measures are lacking.  In order to successfully address these problems, the majority of U.S. states have passed similar legislation to adopt a coordinated statewide stroke system of care.  If the current bill passes, Hawaii will join more than thirty states that have enacted similar legislation.



The current bill has several merits that will directly improve acute stroke care in the state.  

1) The bill outlines a recognition program for three tiers of acute stroke care: comprehensive stroke center, primary stroke center, and stroke support facility.  This recognition program provides an aspirational framework for hospitals in the state to raise the level of stroke care we provide to meet current national standards.  It also provides a platform for appropriate pre-hospital triage by EMS and inter-hospital collaborative care and transfer agreements so state hospitals can better work together to share stroke expertise.  

2) The bill supports efforts by EMS providers to establish a uniform tool for pre-hospital recognition of stroke symptoms and early notification of emergency physicians so patients can be evaluated more efficiently and receive treatment more rapidly.  

3) The bill creates a statewide registry of stroke data overseen by the DOH, which will provide much needed data about the incidence of acute stroke, alteplase (tPA) treatment rates, and quality-of-care indicators.  Importantly, these data will be collected and analyzed by the DOH without having to create a freestanding registry or requiring hospitals to report redundant data.  In Hawaii, hospitals already submit data through the American Heart Association-sponsored database Get With The Guidelines – Stroke.  By customizing the Get With The Guidelines – Stroke database for Hawaii hospitals and allowing the DOH “super-user” access to the existing database, the DOH will be able to evaluate the quality of stroke care without significant additional expenses.



As stroke providers, we see a tremendous need for a coordinated stroke system of care to address disparities in access to stroke expertise throughout the state and reduce the chronic disability caused by stroke.  This legislation is a major step forward in advancing stroke care in the state and will directly benefit the people of Hawaii.



Thank you for the opportunity to testify.  



Literature cited:



1. http://www.jointcommission.org/certification/primary_stroke_centers.aspx







The mission of The Queen’s Health Systems is to fulfill the intent of Queen Emma and King Kamehameha IV to provide in

 perpetuity quality health care services to improve the well-being of Native Hawaiians and all of the people of Hawai‘i.
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Testimony on SB 1348, “RELATING TO HEALTH”

The American Heart Association/American Stroke Association strongly supports SB 1348, “Relating to Health.”

The AHA/ASA supports the establishment of a state stroke data registry, and of designation of primary stroke centers as two of its national policy priorities. The AHA serves as a neutral party in bringing together sometimes competing hospitals and other business entities to agree on legislation such as the bill being considered

The AHA/ASA collaborated with hospitals throughout the state and with representatives of the Department of Health (DOH) to reach consensus of agreement on the proposal. The bill is designed to lay the foundation needed to address improvements in the stroke system of care in Hawaii. 

Among other things, the bill would require the DOH to collect and compile a stroke patient data registry. DOH could accomplish that by accessing the AHA data registry where all acute stroke care hospitals currently input data. The stroke registry could assist hospitals and the State in providing professional and public education, and improving EMS and Emergency Department Quality initiatives. 

Other possible goals that could be helped through use of a data registry include: 

· Increase quality improvement through collaborative efforts among hospitals. 


· Lower the stroke morbidity experienced in Hawaii. 


· Enhance the effectiveness of secondary care and prevent recurrent strokes. 


· Develop protocols to guide physician care with effective stroke management. 


· Develop effective methods to care for acute stroke patients. 


The bills would also require the DOH to use nationally-recognized criteria to designate hospitals by the level of stroke care that they are capable of achieving. That would help EMS improve stroke patient transfer protocols to insure that patients are delivered to hospitals that can deliver the optimal care.



The American Heart Association urges your strong support of SB 1348 as a way to improve Hawaii stroke system of care, and to insure that all Hawaii stroke patients are provided improved access to optimal stroke care.

Respectfully submitted,
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Elizabeth Char, M.D.

President

American Heart Association Oahu Metro Board of Directors
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Serving Hawaii since 1948







For information on the AHA’s educational or research programs, contact your nearest AHA office, or visit our web site at � HYPERLINK "http://www.americanheart.org" �www.americanheart.org� or            e-mail us at � HYPERLINK "mailto:hawaii@heart.org" �hawaii@heart.org�







Oahu:



677 Ala Moana Blvd., Ste. 600



Honolulu, HI 96813-5485



Phone: 808-538-7021



Fax: 808-538-3443







Maui County:



Phone: 808-224-7185



Fax: 808-224-7220







Hawaii:



Phone: 808-961-2825



Fax: 808-961-2827







Kauai:



(Serviced by Oahu office)



Phone: 866-205-3256



Fax: 808-538-3443







“Building healthier lives, free of cardiovascular diseases and stroke.”







Please remember the American Heart Association in your will or estate plan.







Serving Hawaii
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